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CITY OF PANAMA CITY BEACH 
January 6, 2022 

ADDENDUM NO. 2  

PCB23-14 ITB 
GARDENIA STREET DRAINAGE PIPE PROJECT 

 
 

Questions:   
 

1. Will the project require Davis-Bacon wages? 
 
A.  This project is not federally funded.  Davis-Bacon wages will not apply. 

 
2. Will the City consider waiving the FDOT Prequalification requirement for this project? 

 
A.  Companies need to be prequalified for the proper work group to even pursue 
advertisements as a prime consultant or sub consultant.  FDOT screens all those 
companies regularly  to determine their level of qualifications.  This process is how 
the City ensures those companies that bid on the capital improvement projects 
advertised have the experience necessary to complete contraction as designed for 
each project type.  Therefore, the City will need the FDOT Prequalification 
requirement for this project. 

 
 


